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Abstract: 

Aims: Abuse of Opana® ER (extended release (ER) oxymorphone tablet) significantly increased 

following the reformulation of OxyContin® (ER oxycodone) and declined following introduction of the 

tamper resistant Opana ER  in February 2012. We examined regional differences in abuse of Opana 

ER before and after the introduction of the reformulation within the United States.  

Methods Researched Abuse, Diversion, and Addiction Related (RADARS®) System Poison Centers 

recorded abuse exposures to Opana ER one year before and after introduction of the reformulation 

(2011Q1 - 2011Q4 and 2012Q3 - 2013Q2). Zero-inflated Poisson regression was used to assess 

changes in cases and rates across poison centers. Rates represent mentions over prescriptions filled 

within ZIP codes served by the regional poison center.  

Results: Opana ER abuse exposures declined from 255 in the year before introduction of the 

reformulation to 73 in the year after reformulation, a 74% (95% CI: 61% to 83%, p<0.001) decline. 

The number of exposures reporting injection use of Opana ER were 17 before and 25 (p=0.081) 

following the reformulation. Declines were also observed adjusting for prescriptions dispensed. Five 

of 43 poison centers accounted for 57% of pre-reformulation abuse exposures: Kentucky, Upstate 

New York, California, West Virginia, and Tennessee. Following the reformulation, the number of 

Opana ER exposures reported to these centers declined except for Tennessee. Tennessee 

accounted for 21% of post-reformulation cases and 32% of exposures reporting injection use.  

Conclusions: Abuse of Opana ER reported to poison centers declined following the reformulation. In 

both time periods, exposures and route of administration appear to be concentrated in specific 

regions of the United States.  
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